
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:     March 21, 2025 

TO:    Public Health & Community Services (PHCS) Committee 

FROM:  Sarah J. Ponitz, Community Development Administrator  

Re:         2025-2029 Consolidated Plan  

 

The Community Development Department has been working on the 2025-2029 
Consolidated Plan that must be submitted to HUD by August.  The goal of the plan is to 
identify what types of local projects will be funded over the next five years based on 
community needs and a thorough market analysis.   

▪ Community and stakeholder surveys are available online through the county 
website and other social media.  The surveys will close on April 30.   
 

▪ Preliminary funding areas/needs have been identified as affordable housing, 
transportation and public services.   
 

▪ In-person meetings with municipalities have also been conducted and are ongoing. 
 

▪ Data and reports will be scrutinized and could have an impact on funding.   

 

If you have any questions regarding the plan, please feel free to reach out directly to me at 
sjponitz@mchenrycountyil.gov or 815-334-4089.   

 

Thank you. 

Sarah J. Ponitz 
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